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Lark Doley 
International President 

 
Deepak Menon 

International President-Elect 
 

July 11, 2019 
 
Dear Toastmasters of Pakistan, 
 
Once again, congratulations Pakistan becoming a territorial council! Toastmasters International is proud of the 
dedication of the members and clubs in growing Toastmasters and conducting excellent meetings.  
 
We, the International President and International President Elect, are pleased to announce to you the members who 
will serve in leadership roles for the Pakistan Territorial Council for the 2019-2020 program year. Next year, the clubs 
will meet together and, for the first time, elect those who will serve for the 2020-2021 program year.  
 
The Pakistan Territorial Council top-level leaders are: 
  

Territorial Council Chair (equivalent to District Director): Sameer Hamid Dodhy 
Program Quality Director: Zaid Kaliya  
Club Growth Director: Talha Bin Hamid  

 
Those performing leadership roles in a territorial council have the same responsibilities as the equivalent leadership 
roles in a Toastmasters district, subject to such limitations as Policy, Protocol, or Board action may provide.  
 
Per this letter, Sameer Dodhy, in consultation with Zaid Kaliya and Talha Bin Hamid, is instructed to appoint and 
establish all other leadership roles and committees necessary to coordinate and guide club growth programs and to 
organize training and education sessions for the club officers and members. This means that all previously announced 
positions and committees are dissolved effective July 1, 2019.  
 
The Pakistan Territorial Council has been assigned to Toastmasters Region 11. Therefore, Region 11 Advisor Ali 
Shahbaz Shah will be the primary support person who will provide guidance and mentoring to the leaders of the 
council. In addition, working closely with Ali Shahbaz Shah, will be Region 5 Advisor Farzana Chohan, who has 
supported the formation of the council. In the coming weeks there may be others who are appointed by the 
International President.  
 
As a newly formed council, there will be challenges that must be solved; therefore, the support of the members of the 
council will be crucial in Pakistan’s continuous success.  
 
If you have any questions, please reach out to our District Leader Support team at World Headquarters. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lark Doley 
2018-2019 International President 
Toastmasters International  
 

 
 
 
Deepak Menon 
International President-Elect 
Toastmasters International 

 


